COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD
GENERAL MEETING

August 9, 2007
The August General Meeting of the Coastal Quilters Guild was held at Saint Andrews Presbyterian Church in Goleta.  The meeting was called to order at 7 pm by President Karin Cooper.
Announcements:  Karin Cooper announced that Kristin Otte’s quilt was published in Quilting Art Magazine.  There is a board meeting on Thursday, August 16, at Maravilla. 
Show and Tell:  Quilts shown were:  Mary Ballard – a red/tan/blue quilt made for 2nd grandson; Jean MacMillan – Maple Leaf in fall colors for a wedding quilt; Nedra Ireland – Peacock wall hanging for a gift;  Erma Sheaha – Hawaiian Quilt; Liz Turner – Blue 9-Patch; and  Paulette Ley – antique blocks she found at a garage sale.

Programs:  Susan Carty announced that the program for this month would be a Trunk Show from 4 of our own members.  She solicited ideas for a program for next August.  September program is the Challenge Quilts, October program is Ellen Hecht, November program is Barbara Dieges, and December program is Linda Griffith.
Workshops:  October workshop with Ellen Hecht is appliqué – pattern will be a Dandelion.  Plenty of spaces still open.
Challenge Quilt:  Kathy Rose announced that there is no cover charge for family and friends at the next general meeting.  Following the theme ‘Lights, Camera, Action’, Kathy asked for everyone to participate – even if not entering a quilt – by remembering that they would be attending a ‘premier’.
Community Projects:  Jean Faison announced that there are kits available to check out for Transition House.
Satellite Groups:  Liz Turner asked that all satellite groups contact Pat Masterson on the Refreshments Committee, reminding them that the satellite groups are rotating the refreshment duties at the General Meetings.
Membership:  Becky Gallup stated that there were two guests at the meeting. 
Block of the Month:  Kristin Otte presented the block for September – Ocean Waves, which is paper pieced.  The winner of the 30 Courthouse Steps blocks submitted for August was Doris Gilman.  She also received a book on Courthouse Steps.
Library:  Heather Georgakis announced that the book sale in July was success, taking in $540.
Program:  Susan Carty revealed the results of a mini-survey she asked the board members and her satellite group to participate in.  She then introduced the speakers for the Members Trunk Show.  They were:  Diane Moore, Jean McCaffrey, Judy Rys, and Karen Pickford.  Each one presented quilts they have made, offering a brief history of the path their quilting has taken along with some of their techniques.
Door Prizes:  Door Prizes collected $115.  Prizes were won by:  Nancy Miller, Liz Hensgen, Judy McCartney, Barbara Carr, Terry Garcia, and Francine Smith.  Prizes were donated by:  Baron’s Fabrics, Craft Essentials, Grant House, Quilt Ventura, Quilt Guild Member, Santa Barbara Quilting Retreats, Treasure Hunt, and Creation Station.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathryn Draine, 
Recording Secretary

